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GSL’s Meeting 16th January 2014 DHQ 19:30

Minutes of the  Meeting

Meeting Chair: C Dewar DC

Groups represented: 

16th Morecambe, 23rd Lancaster, 33rd Lancaster, 35th Lancaster, 1st Forton, 1st Warton, 16th Lancaster,        5th Lancaster (AGSL) 1st Silverdale, 13th Lancaster, 11th Morecambe, 3rd Hornby, 53rd Lancaster

Apologies: Centurion, 5th Lancaster (GSL)

The meeting was opened with a reflection on the scouting life of Peter Ellwood, our District Chairman who sadly passed away on 4th January followed by a minutes silence for personal thoughts.

1. Christmas Post: 

Craig passed on thanks for all those that took part. Especially Bob Gill, Margaret Eddowes, Carole Wilkinson and David Wilkinson for taking on board the final phase collecting in the unsold stamps. 

2. District Commissioners Report :

Mark Walker has been appointed District Grants adviser, but will also continue as a DSL.

Janet Bradshaw has agreed to become a DSL and will be working with 1st Hornby. 

Pat Armstrong has taken on the GSL role as a temporary position at 1st Hornby. 

Steve Clark will take over as acting chair of the finance committee until the District AGM.

Liz McDermot is the secretary of the finance committee.

1 application from outside the District has been received for the Campsites Manager.

Littledale Campsite has been closed for activities until the end of February for improvement work on the assault course, shooting range and gill scrambling.

Some groups have started to submit census information. All present were reminded that the deadline for submissions is the 1st week in February, data should be taken as of 31st January. Craig is checking the forms submitted online. Clarity was given on who pays capitation for Young Leaders. If a Young Leader is paying subscriptions to an Explorer Scout Unit then the Explorer Scout Unit pays the capitation fees. If a Young Leader in a group does not attend an Explorer Scout Unit then the Scout Group pays the capitation fees. Anyone doing DOE who is not a Young Leader must be registered with Tracy.

Group Exec members should be completing a blue AA form but registering as non members.

On 26th March a group management support forum will be held. This is aimed at group exec chairs, treasurers and secretaries. All groups are encouraged to attend.

3. Young Leader Scheme:

Excellent feedback has been received from the training weekend held in November 2013. The next training weekend is 31st January to 2nd February 2104. Young Leaders that have been registered should have been contacted direct. The group mentor for Young Leaders (or GSL if no contact has been registered with Tracy), have also been contacted. Groups that have not yet appointed a mentor should consider doing so, they are our future leaders so we need to support them now. Further training weekends will take place in November and then February 2015. A Young Leader mentor meeting is being held at DHQ on 26th March at 19:30. All GSL’s are encouraged to send someone along to the important session. For those that cannot currently attend Young Leader training weekends alternative training dates are currently being considered, but not evenings. Please remember that Module A training must be competed within n5 months of being appointed a Young Leader.

4. World Scout Jamboree, Japan:

Information regarding applicants and application forms has been sent out via e- news, e-mails to GSL’s and is available on the District Website. Application forma can be downloaded vis the links on the website.

5. Nights Away Competition:

County ranking figures will be issued shortly, District figures are being compiled ad will also be issued shortly, probably at the next meeting. Please remember that it is mandatory not an option to submit NAN forms each time your group spends a night away.

6. Scout Community Week 2014:

Groups are being encouraged to take part in this event. For those struggling and would like to take part the district is looking at compiling a list of charitable projects and contacts for help.

 Some groups are already making plans. 35th are doing a project in Ryelands Park, 16th Morecambe, 5th Lancaster and 13th Lancaster are also I the process of arranging projects. All groups are being encouraged by the DC to take part in community week.

7. GSL Feedback: 

Each group represented at the meeting gave feedback on 2 positives about their groups and 1 area of support that may be needed.

8. Appointment Updates:

Review forms are being sent out by the District Secretary, please consider safeguarding when completing review forms. The next safeguarding course is 9th February at 16th Morecambe. If groups have 6 or more adults requiring safeguarding then alternative arrangements can be made.

Tony Barker is sending out CRB forms to those adults who are requiring renewal. GSL’s can check there leaders via ‘my tools’ on the Scout Association database.

Leader Appointments are being held up by references not being completed and sent back in a timely manner. These can be done electronically to speed things up otherwise it has been taking up to 2 months.

9. Review of Previous Events

County GSL day was held at Leyland Golf Club, those that went were pleasantly surprised at how much they got out of the day.

MSS Training was given positive feedback, on the whole a good weekend. A reminder though that those that attended the course will need to get the training validated to receive their Wood Badge. It was suggested that those on the course could validate each other as part of the training, for Module 25. The next course is 28th Feb to 2nd March.

Thanks were given to all the groups that supported Remembrance Sunday services. A letter has been received by Craig from a war veteran praising our conduct and visibility.

10. Up and Coming Events:

A short discussion on the future of the Swimming Gala was held with points put across for not having the event and having the event. A vote was taken and the event will be run this year, although it will be in a shorter more condensed version. This is likely to be either 11th or 18th October, keep a keen eye out for confirmation especially all those groups that voted for the event.

St George’s Day parade and service will take place at Ashton Hall, Lancaster on 27th April. There will be a short parade. Local businesses and dignitaries are to be invited along to enjoy the event with us. Put the date in your groups events diary.

 A District Camp is being considered for 19th to 21st September. The venue has not yet been decided, but may take place outside the district. The target audience is those groups that do not get the chance go on camps and inexperienced leaders that would like to start going on camps. This does not however exclude those that regularly go camping, and experienced leaders. Nothing has been planned yet, volunteers are being sought to organise the event. If you are interested please contact Craig.

11. GSL Support and Training:

Craig is scheduling review appointments with GSL’s.

Training applications are picking up, but forms are being sent without money, courses cannot be booked until the fees have been paid. Pat had to chase round for forms and money for the last 1st Aid course.

A short discussion took place around the various media that is open to use. 

How do you publicise your scout group?

Do you promote your group via Facebook pages?

What is your Scout HQ’s visual presence like? 

Does your community know you are there?

 
     Can they readily identify your HQ?


     What different media interfaces do you use?


     Do you use the scout association print centre?

12. Vision 2018:

Craig will be presenting Lonsdale Districts vision at the County Presentation weekend. Our vision still needs to be approved by the district exec team, but Craig will circulate the preliminary vision to GSL’s. This should be for GSL eyes only until fully approved.

The District Exec should police Vision 2018 to ensure we do what we said we would do, and not let the document fester on a shelf. All GSL’s are to read and understand the document before our next meeting.

Next Meeting Wednesday 19th March 2014
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